
Form	E-1-A	for	Boston	College	Departments/Programs	
!"#$%&'()*+,-./*".0(1%-&.23*,-(4-%.%"#(514670(89-*(4-%.%"#(:-9#-,/(;<=>(

	
1)	





5. In	Spring	2017,	working	with	Julian	Bourg,	Dean	of	the	Core,	the	FWS	Program	
wrote	the	following	mission	statement,	to	share	the	goals	of	the	program	
widely:		

	
The	FWS	Program	invites	students	to	explore	why	one	writes,	in	order	to	help	
them	see	writing	as	an	intellectual	and	personal	tool	for	living	that	can	be	
developed	and	honed.	
Writing-core	courses	ask	students	to	write	and	rewrite	in	a	variety	of	genres,	
discuss	their	works-in-progress	in	class,	and	receive	individualized	feedback	from	
their	instructors.	Classroom	activities	center	around	the	ways	writing	and	
revising	help	reveal	new	insights,	orient	ourselves	to	broader	
conversations,	deepen	our	ability	to	communicate	with	others,	express	what	is	
important	to	us,	and	create	changes	in	service	of	the	common	good.	
	

6. In	Spring	2018,	Paula	Mathieu	revamped	ENGL8825,	the	graduate	seminar	to	
prepare	new	teachers	of	writing,	to	focus	more	directly	on	writing-to-learn	
activities	and	meaningful	writing	and	to	make	the	development	of	syllabi	and	
assignments	even	more	central	to	the	work	of	the	course.	She	invited	both	
outside	presenters	to	take	part	in	the	course	and	arranged	for	a	highly	effective	
graduate	instructor	(Mary	Crane)	to	visit	the	class	to	offer	feedback	and	
support.	It	is	an	ongoing	goal	of	the	FWS	program	to	continue	to	improve	its	
preparation	and	support	for	all	FWS	faculty.	
	

7. Through	the	Core	Renewal	Program,	Paula	Mathieu,	FWS	Director,	taught	an	
Enduring	Questions	paired	course	with	Lisa	Friedman	in	Educational	
Psychology,	for	Fall	2018,	and	will	teach	it	again	fall	2019.	The	course,	Writing	
for	Social	Action,	pairs	with	social-science	course	on	inequality	in	the	US,	to	
teach	writing	as	a	tool	of	inquiry	and	social	transformation.	Another	pilot	FWS	
course	will	be	taught	in	fall	2018	by	Eileen	Donovan-Kranz,	Writing	as	Activism,	
which	will	be	open	to	students	in	the	PULSE	and	other	service	programs.	By	
reflecting	on	these	pilot	courses,	the	FWS	Progam	will	seek	more	ways	that	
students	might	engage	in	meaningful	writing	and	the	course’s	relationship	to	
the	core	overall.	We	will	evaluate	these	core	courses	in	2018-9	and	consider	
plan	for	moving	forward.	
	

8. In	May	2018		and	June	7	and	8,	2019,	the	Boston	College	First-Year	Writing	
Program	will	have	hosted	the	7th		and	8th	Annual	Boston	Rhetoric	and	Writing	
Network	(BRAWN)	Summer	Institute,	which	is	a	free	institute,	open	by	
application,	to	teachers	of	college-level	writing	in	the	Boston	area.	The	institute,	
which	has	been	supported	with	funds	from	MIT,	Boston	University,	
Northeastern,	and	U	Mass	Boston	as	well	as	Boston	College,	hosted	80	teachers	
of	writing	for	two	days	with	two	keynote	addresses	by	prominent	local	scholars	
(Neal	Lerner	from	Northeastern	and	Tamera	Marko	from	Emerson	College	in	
2018;	Jessica	Restaino	from	Montclair	State	U	in	2019)	and	16	workshops	on	
topics	ranging	from	anti-racist	assessment	practices	to	visual	learning	



strategies	and	designing	effective	writing	prompts.	Seven	BC	FWS	faculty	took	
part	in	the	Institute,	and	eight	are	registered	for	the	2019	event.	
	

	
9. Writing	Center	Pilot:	The	FWS	Director,	the	Director	of	ELL	Writing	and	the	

Director	of	the	Writing	Fellows	Program	prepared	a	successful	TAM	proposal	to	


